November 20th, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:37 p.m. and immediately closed with no comments.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting and the budget prep meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made the motion to accept the minutes as written. Chad Cooley seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read and Chad Cooley made the motion to accept it as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

## Road Report:

Installed a french drain on Cook Rd.

Installed u-drains, pipes, headwalls and clean 3s

Grinded Gorham Rd. and added topping for the Dirt and Gravel Rd project

Fixed potholes, plowed, and cindered throughout the month

Service man crimped to hard with oil plyers and blew a hole in the side of oil filter Changed oil in the GMC

Service tire installed new rear backhoe tire and we got a spare front tire and rim Installed new spill plates in 2014

Took the 19' to Sherwood to have the door latch fixed, then to Powell's Received the last 100 ton of 1B and 100 ton of Black Cinders for the year Installed pad locks on all the equipment's fuel and oil components Installed new box boards on 14'

John Strope presented to the board, a quote for a boom hydraulic chain saw to be considered for purchase.

All bills on hand were paid.

Fire Company letters regarding the written disposition of all Orwell Township tax money's for the auditors was signed and to be sent out.

The plow deflectors and a jack are still pending at this time for our new Western Star truck.

Considering no bids were received throughout the month, Jeff Robbins made the motion to retain the 07' Freightliner truck at this time. Milt Robinson seconded this motion and the motion passed.

Milt Robinson made a motion to advertise the 2019 proposed budget for inspection. Chad Cooley seconded this motion and the motion passed.

Dull Road, Dirt and Gravel project payment is still pending at this time.

The Gorham Road project has 3 or 4 days left of work to be done, including some rip rap, pipe, and topping.

After a brief discussion, the board agreed to request Attorney Alan Shaw for our 2019 township solicitor.

The Ridge Rd. gates and condensation at the township building are still pending at this time.

Meeting Adjourned, 7:45 p.m.

Mia M. Bebe, Secretary/Treasurer

12/19/18 Approved